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Dear Holy Trinity Community, 
 
Welcome to our last edition of Newsdesk for the 2021-22 academic year. 
Where has the time gone? The year has absolutely flown by. 
 
This week we celebrated two year groups that have reached significant 
milestones. Our Reception children had a wonderful Graduation  
Ceremony on Wednesday afternoon, which you can read about a little  
later in this issue. They looked wonderful in their gowns and mortar 
boards, and spoke and sang with such confidence. This cohort really has 
made such fantastic progress, both academically and socially. I would like 
to take this opportunity to thank the parents and carers that have  
supported and collaborated with us so well this year. Furthermore, our 
teaching and support staff team have been exceptional in ensuring our 
children are ready for the next step in their education – Year 1, here they 
come! 
 
As the year draws to a close, we are celebrating our Year 6 children as 
they prepare for the big step into secondary school. This group of children 
have been through a great deal together, having come through the  
pandemic and losing so much in-school learning time, and being the first 
year group to have had to complete their SATS since 2019. The  
performance of ‘Wizard of Oz’ that they put on for us on Wednesday 
evening was simply superb, and showed just what a talented bunch they 
are. Thank you to their parents and carers for working with us every step 
of the way, and to every member of staff that has ever worked with this 
cohort. Your impact upon them will be long-lasting. 
 
You will have received my end of year letter this morning with some very 
important updates, including your child’s class and staff names for next 
year. It looks set to be another excellent year at Holy Trinity. 
 
Wishing you all a happy, healthy and enjoyable summer holiday. See you 
on September 5th at 8.45am. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mr Winn 

https://twitter.com/Holy_TrinityCE


It has been a fantastic and memorable sporting 
week for Holy Trinity. Some of our Year 5 & 6 Pupils  

represented our school in the Windmill Cluster  
Football Tournament. Not only did the boys and 
girls came 3rd & 5th respectively, but the sports 

person of the tournament went to Matthew Arkoh of 
Leopard Class. Great achievement at the end of the 

school year! 

Our Year 5 children also represented our school in the  
Windmill Cluster Cricket Tournament. 

The school came second! 
Massive congratulations for both of these  

sporting achievements. 



Reception Yearbook

Year of 2021/22

Spread Your Wings
This year has been so special,

We’ve watched you learn and grow.
But now the time has come for you,

To spread your wings and go.

So hold your head up proudly,
We know that you’ll go far.
You’ll be a shining beacon,

Just being who you are!





 

Our Heavenly Father and Our God we give you thanks. 
 

We thank you Lord for all the gifts you have given us throughout this 
school year.  We express our gratitude for what you have done in us 
and for us. It takes a village to raise a child and we give thanks for our 
school community who have contributed in the work of our school in 
so many ways. 
 
We are grateful for every opportunity you have given us to glorify you 
in our work and in our play. We praise you Father for guiding and  
protecting us along the way especially when challenges have arisen.  
 
As we celebrate all of our end of year achievements and prepare  
ourselves for a new class teacher, new friends and new school for our 
year 6, we commit ourselves and everything into your hands. We ask 
you Lord to keep us safe throughout the summer ready for greater and 
more wonderful times in the forthcoming academic year. 
 
We ask this in Jesus’ name 
Amen 





Bunny Class Good 90% 

Badger Class Good 93% 

Puma Class Needs to improve 88% 

Gazelle Class Neds to improve 89% 

Lion Class Needs to improve 85% 

Meerkat Class Needs to improve 83% 

Cheetah Class Good 92% 

Panther Class Good 92% 

Lynx Class Good 91% 

Jaguar Class Needs to improve 86% 

Leopard Class Good 94% 

Tiger Class Needs to improve 81% 

Holy Trinity Punctuality News  

Our registers close at 9am every day.  

 

 

How to Set Up Gaming Consoles to Prevent Impulse Purchases 

 
You will be aware that it is too easy for children and young people to purchase vir-

tual items in games and apps. Some of the amounts that primary school chil-
dren are spending is eye-watering. Another problem can be accidental purchasing, 

where the game has used 'nudge' techniques to entice a purchase. 
 

Many devices have parental controls which can help to mitigate these purchases. 
Wayne Denner from Ireland has put together a short article which some parents 
will find useful, detailing how to set up parental controls on popular devices in-

cluding the Play Station, iPhone and Xbox.  
 

Please read the guide below: 
https://www.waynedenner.com/blog/how-to-avoid-getting-your-bank-account-emptied-with-your-

children-gaming/ 

https://www.waynedenner.com/blog/how-to-avoid-getting-your-bank-account-emptied-with-your-children-gaming/
https://www.waynedenner.com/blog/how-to-avoid-getting-your-bank-account-emptied-with-your-children-gaming/


 
 

 

 
 Friday 15th July - Year 6 Leaver’s Ball : 5.30pm to 8pm 
 
 Monday 18th and Tuesday 19th July: Extreme Weather Early Collection at 1pm 
 
 Tuesday 19th July - Year 6 Leaver’s Service at Holy Trinity Church at 9.30am 
 
 Wednesday 20th July at 1.45pm: End of the school year 

Term Start Date Finish Date 
  

Number of Days 

Autumn One 

Term One 
(2022) 

Monday 5th September 
Thursday 1st and Friday 2nd September 

- INSET 

Friday 21st October 
  

37 days 
  

Holiday Monday 24th October Friday 28th October   

Autumn Two 

Term Two Monday 31st October Friday 16th December 35 days 

Bank Holiday Monday 2nd January 2023     

Holiday Monday 19th December Sunday 1st January 2023   

Spring One 

Term Three 
(2023) 

Thursday 5th January 
Tuesday 3rd & Wednesday 4th January 

2023 - INSET 

Friday 10th February 29 days 

Holiday Monday 13th February Friday 17th February   

Spring Two 

Term Four Monday 20th February 

  
  
  
  
  

Friday 31st March 
  

30 days 

Holiday Monday 3rd April Monday 14th April   

Summer One 

Term Five 
  

Monday 17th April 
  

Friday 26th May 29 days 

Bank Holiday Monday 1st May 2023     

Holiday Monday 29th May Friday 2nd June   

Summer Two 

Term Six Monday 5th June 
Thursday 20th July 

Friday 21st July - INSET 
  

35 days 



Summer Holiday Cycling 





Summer Workshop  






